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Old Business (continued)

4. State Park Bond Initif_t_i\^; it was noted that the San Luis Ubispo
County Board of Supervisors had passed a resolution supportinn

the Initiative, John Ashbaugh reported 5LO County signatures

now total 8,400, but that there is no doubt the county will top
over 10,000. It was stated that throughout the stnte 3?5,(]UC)
signatures which are validated will qualify the Initiative for
the June 1988 ballot.

President Liz will see to it that a letter of thanks will

go to Bob Badaraco, 5LU County Parks Facilities Manager, and
County Supervisor Evelyn Delaney for their support in getting
the County Supervisors resolution supporting the Initiative.

5, Multi-use Harbor (Parson's Harbor) Upsate by Liz and others:

The recent public meeting, sponsored by the League of
Women Voters in Santa Maria was attended by President Liz, Jack

Daugher-by and Jim Battersan, all of whom spoke in opposition to

the harbor proposal. George Smith, owner of the Smith Trucking

firm and one of the leading proponents of the harbor near ths
mouth of the Santa Maria River, spoke as he does at every opportun-

ity; in what he had to say he appeared foolish and in poor tas-be.
Liz passed around copies of the harbor proponents' folder which

contains a number of inaccuracieso

6, PNDN5 brochure: President Liz announced that there will be a

report on November 2nd at the regular PNDN5 monthly meeting

by the PNDNS Brochure Committee: Russell Branch, Jack Dougherty

and Steve La Marine,

7. Update on Oso Flaco OHV proposed staging area. It was reported

that Coastal Commissioner Steve MacElvaine is opposed to an Oso
Flaco ORV staging area. President Liz discussed other details

regarding this staging area proposal.

8, £ND_N5_J_rd Birthday Bar-b-aue Garden Party at Bill Denneen's

Nipamo Rancho was reported as a delightful success. Bill showed
color slides of the event on August 30, which took the place of

the PNDNS regular monthly meeting.

9. 5PINDRIFT. newsletter of PNDN5 was discussed by Editor Hedy Carrao
She was commended on her first issues. Suggestions were made and

articles were solicited.

10. IR5 application update: President Liz announced we now have our

non-profit status. There was applause.

NEW BUSINESS:
1, Elections of new board members and officers was discussed.

M5C:(Ashbaudh/Perry) That Ben and Barbara Horner be added to PNDN5 board.

2o A Nominatinq Committee was selected: Vice President John Ashbaugh,

Jack Dougherty and Kathleen Jones.

As prospective Board members, Jim Battersun and Russel Branch

were suggested.

3. Troubled Waters: The Future of the Coast, a national conference on

offshore drilling issues, scheduled for November 9, 1987 at the
Sheraton Miramar Hotel, 101 Wilshire Boulevard, Santa Monica, Lali-

fornia, sponsored by over 30 well-known organizations, concerns us.

M5C:(Janes/Horner) That PNDN5 send John Ashbaugh, Bill Denneen and Jack Dougherty
as PNDNS delegates to this conference.


